
Dear Mr. Aldrich,  

First off, I want to thank you for presenting the Westover girls and I with this amazing 

opportunity to share our experience with those attending the Intern Conference at Harvard 

School of Ed. Unfortunately, I will not be able to take part in this presentation, but I hope to 

keep in touch and share my GTT experience in the future. I also want to thank you for allowing 

me to attend the Grab The Torch Camp. From Fingerprints to having an incredible experience at 

the Hole in the Wall Gang Camp to learning about youth philanthropy with Luana Nissan to 

listening to Margaret McKenna, the Former President of Wal-Mart and Lesley University, 

successful life story to setting goals with Eric to visiting your aunt and uncle's beautiful house 

and speaking with her to meeting the woman that is making it happen for the Westover girls, 

Charlotte Beyer, to climbing the shrouds on The Mystic and conquering my fear of heights was 

truly an experience of a lifetime. The skills that were taught to me at the GTT Camp will be held 

onto forever. I cannot thank you enough for all you've done for not only me, but the Westover 

girls.  

Thank you so much. Please keep in touch.  

P.S. It was truly "serendipitous", like you said, to run into you at Westover the other day. It 

definitely was the highlight of Nola and I's day. We could not stop talking about how awesome 

it was. We called our parents right away saying "O my gosh you'll never guess who we just ran 

into." Thank you for having such a long lasting impact on all of us. 

Thank you so much again. 

Zulma  

 


